
Parish Office: 9399 2143 / 9399 4687 

Address: 279 Forrest Road, Hilbert 6112 

Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9.00am to 4.00pm 
E-mail: armadale@perthcatholic.org.au 

Planned Giving: accounts.armadale@perthcatholic.org.au 
Website: sfxarmadale.org.au  

 

 20/21 JULY 2024         16TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  -  YEAR B 

 

READINGS:  
 

First Reading:  
Jeremiah 23:1-6 
 

Doom for the shepherds who allow the flock of my pasture to be  
destroyed and scattered – it is the Lord who speaks! This, therefore, is 
what the Lord, the God of Israel, says about the shepherds in charge of 
my people: You have let my flock be scattered and go wandering and 
have not taken care of them. Right, I will take care of you for your  
misdeeds – it is the Lord who speaks! But the remnant of my flock I 
myself will gather from all the countries where I have dispersed them, 
and will bring them back to their pastures: they shall be fruitful and  
increase in numbers. I will raise up shepherds to look after them and  
pasture them; no fear, no terror for them any more; not one shall be 
lost – it is the Lord who speaks! 

‘See, the days are coming – it is the Lord who speaks – when I will raise a 
virtuous Branch for David, who will reign as true king and be wise,  
practising honesty and integrity in the land. In his days Judah will be 
saved and Israel dwell in confidence. And this is the name he will be 
called: The-Lord-our-integrity.’ 

 

 

Antiphon to the Psalm:   
Psalm: 22(23) 
 

The Lord is my shepherd; there is nothing I shall want. 
 

 

Second Reading: 
Ephesians 2:13-18 

 

In Christ Jesus, you that used to be so far apart from us have been 
brought very close, by the blood of Christ. For he is the peace between 
us, and has made the two into one and broken down the barrier which 
used to keep them apart, actually destroying in his own person the  
hostility caused by the rules and decrees of the Law. This was to create 
one single New Man in himself out of the two of them and by restoring 
peace through the cross, to unite them both in a single Body and  
reconcile them with God: in his own person he killed the hostility. Later 
he came to bring the good news of peace, peace to you who were far 
away and peace to those who were near at hand. Through him, both of 
us have in the one Spirit our way to come to the Father. 
 
 

Psalm 84 

PARISH TEAM 

Fr Mark Baumgarten - Parish Priest 

Fr Grant Gorddard - Priest in Residence 

Deacon Patrick Moore  

Mrs Karen Daubney - Parish Secretary  

Mrs Julie Bogoni - Parish Secretary  

Mrs Helen Chew - Parish Finance Officer 

Ms Helen Lesniak - Chi Rho Coordinator 
 

WEEKEND MASSES 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER - Hilbert 
Saturday: 6.00pm Vigil Mass 
Sunday: 7.30am, 9.30am & 6.00pm 
 

ST KEVIN - Serpentine 
Sunday: 9.00am 

WEEKDAY MASSES 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER - Hilbert 
Monday & Thursday: 8.00am 
Tuesday: 7.00pm 
Wednesday & Friday: 9.00am 
Saturday: 8.00am 

ADORATION  
Wednesday: 9.30am - 12.30pm  
Saturday: 8.30am - 9.00am  

RECONCILIATION 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER - Hilbert 
Saturday 8.30am - 9.00am & 5.00pm - 5.45pm 
Sunday 5.15pm - 5.45pm 

ST KEVIN - Serpentine  
First Sunday of the month after 9am Mass 

BAPTISMS / MARRIAGES  
By appointment; please contact the office. 
 
 

SCHOENSTATT SHRINE 
9 Talus Drive, Mt Richon 6112 
Phone: 9399 2349 www.schoenstattwa.org.au 

Opening Hours: 7.00am - 8.00pm 

Fridays: 10.00am Holy Mass, followed by  
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament until 8.15pm 

XAVIER CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
271 Forrest Rd, Hilbert WA 6112 
Phone: 9391 7000 
E-mail: admin@xavier.wa.edu.au 

SALVADO CATHOLIC COLLEGE 
115 Abernethy Rd, Byford WA 6122 
Phone: 9526 4500 
E-mail: admin@salvado.wa.edu.au 

ST JOHN BOSCO COLLEGE 
170 Monticello Parkway, Piara Waters WA 6112 
Phone: 9234 9600 
E-mail: admin@stjohnbosco.wa.edu.au 

St Francis Xavier Church 279 Forrest Road, Hilbert 6112                                          St Kevin’s Church  38 Richardson Street, Serpentine 6026 



Gospel Acclamation 
John 10:27 
 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
My sheep listen to my voice, says the Lord; 
I know them, and they follow me. 
Alleluia! 
 

GOSPEL 
Mark 6:30-34 
 

The apostles rejoined Jesus and told him all they had 
done and taught. Then he said to them, ‘You must 
come away to some lonely place all by yourselves and 
rest for a while’; for there were so many coming and 
going that the apostles had no time even to eat. So 
they went off in a boat to a lonely place where they 
could be by themselves. But people saw them going, 
and many could guess where; and from every town 
they all hurried to the place on foot and reached it 
before them. So as he stepped ashore he saw a large 
crowd; and he took pity on them because they were 
like sheep without a shepherd, and he set himself to 
teach them at some length. 

WEEKLY CALENDAR 
 

Monday, 22 July -  St Mary Magdalene 
08.00am - Mass 
11.00am - Requiem Mass: Mrs Colleen Ginn 
 

Tuesday, 23 July - St Bridget 
04.00pm - Chi Rho 
04.00pm - Chi Rho Teens 
05.30pm - Legion of Mary 
07.00pm - Mass 
07.30pm - Rosary and Viewing: Mrs Nancy Russo 
 

Wednesday, 24 July -  St Sharbel Makhlũf 
08.30am - Rosary 
09.00am - Mass   
10.00am - Requiem Mass: Mrs Nancy Russo 
 

Thursday, 25 July - St James, apostle 
08.00am - Mass   

Friday, 26 July - Sts Joachim and Anne  
08.30am - Rosary 
09.00am - Mass 
09.30am - Divine Mercy Devotions 

 

PRAY FOR THE SICK: Please pray for those in our Parish ‘Book of the 
Sick’. You are welcome to add names to this book in the church foyer 
and cross out names when prayers are no longer required.  
 

DEATH & ANNIVERSARY: Prayers this week will be offered for  
Colleen Ginn, Nancy Russo, Iris Sta Maria, Tony D'Agostino,  
Aurora Sampang,  Marie Linden, Raymonde Coward, Alma 
Thomas,  Anna Cuturrufo Dubo, Anne Walsh, Maria Martin, 
Norma Marwick,  Edna Scott,  Layla Lupica and all our dearly  
departed, those recently deceased and those who have their  
anniversaries around this time. May all our dearly departed rest in 
the Lord’s peace. 

 

UPDATED SAFEGUARDING REQUIREMENTS 
 

It is our collective responsibility to ensure the ongoing safety 
of all children and vulnerable adults in our community.  

 

The parish will be undergoing an audit in August by the  
National Catholic Safeguarding Standards. A number of 
our parish volunteers have still not yet met the new  
safeguarding requirements. ALL volunteers must  
complete a Personal Declaration Form and attend a 
Safeguarding Induction.  
 

SAFEGUARDING LEVEL 1 INDUCTION IS NOW A  
SELF-PACED ONLINE LEARNING MODULE THAT CAN BE 

COMPLETED AT ANY TIME.  
 

Visit: https://safeguarding.perthcatholic.org.au/
training/#induction 

 

In person sessions: 
 

•  Kelmscott - Thursday, 1 August at 7pm 
 
If you are no longer volunteering in the parish, please  
notify the office preferably via email:  
armadale@perthcatholic.org.au or call 9399 2143. 

Our Parish Safeguarding Officers: 
        ATU AMATO   0430 336 594  
 SMITHA EMPRAYIL  0422 364 078  
      REBECCA FURFARO 0431 905 142 
      WENDY MONGAN 0429 977 887 
 

       Email: sgo.armadale@perthcatholic.org.au  
 

Armadale Parish is committed to the safety of all  
children, young people and vulnerable adults.  

Special Leaving Collection  
This Weekend! 



BAPTISM: We welcome into God’s family through the  
waters of Baptism this weekend:  

Caden Gary Constantine, son of Gareth & Joanne Constantine. 

SEA SUNDAY: Today is Sea Sunday, when the church prays for 
all those who live and work at sea. Without them, we would 
not have most of the items we rely on for daily living.  
Seafarers bring into our ports products that sustain our  
population and economy. The Appeal today is for Stella  
Maris, Apostleship of the Sea, the official maritime welfare 
agency of the Catholic Church. It supports seafarers both  
practically and spiritually. To assist this very important  
Catholic ministry, there will be a leaving collection at  
every Mass or  please send your donations to: 
https://stellamarisaustralia.org/sea-sunday-appeal/    
Our own Dcn Patrick, Chaplin and Coordinator of the Stella 
Maris Centre in Fremantle for many years will be preaching at 
all Masses. 
 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION COMMITMENT WEEKEND: We 
welcome this weekend, students from Chi Rho, Salvado  
Catholic College, St John Bosco College and Xavier Catholic 
School who are preparing to receive the sacrament of the  
Eucharist in August. Please keep these young people and their 
families in your prayers 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY: Recommences this Sunday from 
9.15am in the meeting room. Registration is essential,  
enrolment and safeguarding parent consent forms are in the 
foyer of the church. 

SAUSAGE SIZZLE: This Sunday following 9.30am Mass. Please 
support our parish youth! 

PIETY STALL: Is open for purchases after the 9.30am Mass on 
Sunday mornings. Cards, sacramental items and gifts suitable 
for First Holy Communion are available. Special orders can be 
arranged upon request. Payments in cash or via bank transfer. 
Banking details are as follows: Account name: Armadale  
Parish – Piety Stall BSB 086 006 Account number: 915971809 
Ref: Piety (surname) 

COLLEEN GINN RIP: The Requiem Mass for Mrs Colleen Ginn 
will be held this Monday 22 July at 11.00am, followed by 
afternoon tea in the Betty Knight Hall. Our deepest sympathy 
and prayers to Terreen and family. 

CHI RHO: Classes for Reconciliation, First Holy Communion and 
Confirmation Candidates continue on Tuesdays at 4pm. 

CHI RHO TEENS: A program for young people in high school 
who would like to prepare to receive the Sacraments  
continues this week. Please contact the office with any  
enquiries and for enrolment information. 

MRS NANCY RUSSO RIP: A Rosary will be prayed this  
Tuesday at 7.30pm at St Francis Xavier Church for  
Mrs Nancy Russo. The Requiem Mass will be held on  
Wednesday at 10am. Our deepest sympathy and prayers for 
Sam and Pina and family. 

ADORATION: Due to the funeral this Wednesday, Adoration 
has been cancelled. Adoration will resume next week.  

SAFEGUARDING REQUIREMENTS: IF YOU HAVE NOT MET THE 
SAFEGUARDING REQUIREMENTS PLEASE DO SO NOW! 

 All volunteers must complete a Personal Declaration  
Form and attend a Safeguarding Induction. 

This is a requirement across all Ministries: Acolytes, Altar 
Preparation, Catechists, EMHC, Flower Team, Garden Team, 
Greeters, Hospitality, Lectors, Morning Tea Team, Ministry to 
the Sick, Music Ministry, Parish Councillors, RCIA Team, Senior 
Altar Servers, Staff, Youth Leaders and more... and must be 
done before the 1 August. Even if you are only an occasional 
volunteer! To make it easier for you  — the SG Level 1  
induction is now a self-paced online learning module that can 
be completed at any time. Please visit:   
https://safeguarding.perthcatholic.org.au/training/
#induction  
 

SVDP WINTER APPEAL: Will be held next weekend 27/28 July. 
Please support people in our local community as the cold 
weather continues. 
 

INTERESTED IN BECOMING CATHOLIC? If you, or anyone 
you know is interested in learning more about the  
Catholic faith, please call Dcn Patrick on 0414 703 408. A 
new RCIA group will commence in August.  

WORLD DAY FOR GRANDPARENTS AND THE ELDERLY: On 
Sunday, July 28, Catholics around the world will be invited 
to take time to reflect on the great heritage and wisdom 
passed on by their grandparents and the elderly. At  
St Francis Xavier Parish, we look forward to hosting  
afternoon tea for those who have purchased tickets. Time: 
2pm – 3:30pm in the Betty Knight Hall. Pope Francis has 
announced a plenary indulgence is available on this day  
under the usual conditions of Reconciliation, Eucharist and a 
work of mercy. We will have a special blessing at the end of 
Mass next weekend, perhaps you could visit or call an  
elderly relative or parishioner next Sunday?  

24/7 YOUTH GROUP: We had an incredible time at 24:7 
Armadale's end-of-holiday Youth Group last Sunday! The 
evening was packed with excitement as we played two very 
popular and competitive games that kept everyone on their 
toes and eager to win. We also had an important discussion 
about areas of our faith that we would like to explore  
further. This term, we’ll be starting our very own Alpha  
program that will help us do just that! This engaging video 
series explores and answers important faith questions,  
perfect for young people no matter where they are in their 
faith journey. We have selectively tailored the program to 
meet the interests of our young people, who essentially 
chose which episodes they thought would benefit them the 
most. It promises to be an informative term filled with lively 
discussions and self-exploration. Last week six of our  
leaders attended 24:7's Faith on Fire, which deepened their 
understanding of their role and allowed them to build  
connections with other leaders. Next Youth group will be 
on the 28 July and will be the first instalment of the Alpha  
series, in which we will watch, engage with and have  
discussion around a informative video.  

CATHOLIC WOMEN'S CONFERENCE - ‘IN HER FOOTSTEPS’: 
27 JULY REGISTER NOW! We invite you to step into the 
journey with other like-minded Catholic women from all 
walks of life to be formed and equipped for the challenges 
of today's world in the footsteps of Mary Magdalene. The 
conference keynote address will be delivered by Professor 
Renee Köhler-Ryan, Deputy Executive Dean, Faculty of Education, 

Philosophy & Theology, University of Notre Dame, speaking about 
the topic: “Working Mothers? How to Make a Difference in 
Public and at Home.” This talk will address some of the  
opportunities and challenges that Catholic women face in 
the workplace – considering all along how important it is 
that we support women in their biological and spiritual 
motherhood. Workshops will cover topics such as the  
feminine genius (womanhood in the service of the gospel), 
motherhood, relationships, marriage & family. The Conference 
is a collaboration between the Centre for Faith Enrichment, Centre for 
Life, Marriage & Family and University of Notre Dame Australia –  
Fremantle Campus Ministry. Registration closes Monday 22 July!  
https://CLMF.org.au/InHerFootsteps 

 

WINTER APPEAL NEXT WEEKEND 

https://CLMF.org.au/InHerFootsteps


https: //CLMF.org.au/InHerFootsteps 

LUMEN CHRISTI COLLEGE 
This week marks the start of Term Three at Lumen Christi College. 
This term’s calendar is full of exciting learning activities,  
extra-curricular programs, incursions, and excursions. We will  
participate in the Catholic Performing Arts Festival, hold our Year 11 
Emmaus Retreat, have various Outdoor Education excursions,  
celebrate Science Week, English Week and Religious Education 
Week, host a College Tour, and hold our annual Dance Showcase, 
just to name a few! 

Our upcoming College Tour on Thursday, 1 August at 9:15am is  
almost full. I invite all families who are looking for a Catholic  
Secondary College to join us on this tour to see the extensive 
facilities on offer to Lumen Christi College students, speak with the 
Principal and various other members of staff, and meet current 
students from the Student Leadership Team. To book a tour, please 
visit our website. 

I would like to remind you that enrolments for Year 7 2026 entry 
are now open. To enrol, please visit https://
www.lumen.wa.edu.au/enrolments/enrol-at-lumen or phone  
9394 9300 for more information. Enrolments for Year 7 
2025 entry are now full. 

God bless. 
Peter Sackett 
Acting Principal 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lumen.wa.edu.au%2Fenrolments%2Fenrol-at-lumen&data=05%7C01%7CLana.Agar%40cewa.edu.au%7C70c985317755439fdf5008da5a40dece%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C637921531913437948%7CUnk
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lumen.wa.edu.au%2Fenrolments%2Fenrol-at-lumen&data=05%7C01%7CLana.Agar%40cewa.edu.au%7C70c985317755439fdf5008da5a40dece%7Cc5852f2336334f29b38651da53e35e23%7C0%7C0%7C637921531913437948%7CUnk

